
 

 

 
 

 
City Council Citation 

                        Carter Lively 
On behalf of the citizens of the City of Annapolis, we are pleased to confer upon you this 

CITY COUNCIL CITATION in recognition of your retirement as the Executive Director for 

The Hammond-Harwood House. 

 

We applaud the fact you have served as Executive for the past 15 years, longer than any 

other House Museum Executive Director in Annapolis.  
 

We acknowledge your legacy at the museum of linking the architect William Buckland’s 

design for the Hammond-Harwood House and the 16th century Italian architect Andrea 

Palladio’s design for the Villa Pisani in Montagnana, Italy. We also acknowledge your 

dedication to detail while preserving the structural integrity of this  240 year old National 
Historic Landmark. You are to be commended for finding a supply of matching stone from a 

source of Aquia stone cast aside from a project at the White House during the Truman 

reconstruction when repairing the building.  

 

You have stayed true to the vision of the Hammond-Harwood House Association, by 

preserving a rare example of an eighteenth century Anglo-Palladian house with its 
collection of fine and decorative arts for public education and enjoyment.  You understood 

its mission well and upheld it with great sincerity.   We thank you for your commitment to 

the City and honor you and your accomplishments tonight.   

 

Given Under Our Hands and the Great Seal of the City of Annapolis this 8th day of 
December, 2014. 
 


